St. Peter the Apostle Church
Parish Pastoral Council Meeting

August 1, 2022

ATTENDEES:
Joanne Boyko, acting chairperson Henry Glowiak
Elaine Brehm, Secretary Fr. Michael Imperial

OPENING PRAYER: Given by Father Mike

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: deferred due to lack of quoram.

HISPANIC MINISTRIES REPORT: Given by Father Mike. Father related Rudy Gomez will be
stepping down and a new Hispanic Minister will be elected. The Council unanimously decided
to encourage Rudy to continue to be a member. The Hispanic Ministries have continued to

have their normal activities.

CONCERNS/ OTHER ITEMS OF IMPORTANCE:

Status of Property next door purchase: Lou has made many calls to surveyors which have not
been returned. Kathy Greene had contacted the Walker sisters to arrange a meeting with them
to discuss purchase of additional land for the church. She is waiting to hear back from them.

Lou Hinds reported the gutters on the rectory still need gutter guards which will cost
approximately $5,000. He also reported the Ceborium needs gold replating and he is

investigating a firm to do it.

Status of restroom blockage: Father Mike believes it will require a commercial set-up to

alleviate present on-going problems.



Status of A/C repairs: The A/C has been repairedin the church and is in the process of being
repaired in the rectory.

Fall Parish Picnic: Scheduled for September 25.

Elaine expressed concerns about problems Rose Pierson is having transmitting the mass over
the internet. Direct TV will send a representative to investigate the problems.

Joanne suggested contacting the head office of Spectrum .

It was also questioned whether Rose needs another person (s) to help her when she is not
available to operate the camera for transmission.

CLOSING PRAYER: said by Father Mike

NEXT MEETING: Monday, September 12, 2022



